

Vereniging Schermzzal Ter Weer

OPGERICHT 5 JANUARI 1939. GOEDGEKEURD BIJ KONINKLIJK BESLUIT VAN 28 NOVEMBER 1967, NR. 39.

SCHERMLERAAR : MAÎTRE FLORIS NONHEBEL, TELEFOON: (06) 52 86 66 80, E-MAIL: LERAARTW@SKPNET.NL VOORZITTER : ARTHUR VAN BUITENEN, TELEFOON: (06) 51 35 88 48, E-MAIL: VOORZITTER@TERWEER.NL

SCHERMZAAL : LAAN VAN POOT 355-a, 2566 DA 'S-GRAVENHAGE: TELEFOON: (06) 52 86 66 80 (MA, DI, DON AVOND)

WEBSITE : WWW.TERWEER.NL, E-MAIL: BESTUUR@TERWEER.NL

NEWSLETTER / Nr 10 / Februari 2022

We can train and go to tournaments again! If training times change due to corona measures, you will see this in the WhatsApp groups. If you have symptoms, do a self-test before you train or skip the training. A mouth cap is mandatory in the hallway. Over the age of 18, the trainers ask for a QR code. Also wash your hands regularly.



Tycho goes European. As the result of a series of good tournaments, Tycho has qualified to participate in the European Championships 2022. These will be held in the first week of March in Novi Sad, Serbia. Tycho participates in both the individual tournament and the team tournament. Floris will accompany him as a coach, as part of the Floret Guidance Team. Congratulations and good luck Tycho!

Ter Weer wants to be a safe environment for everyone. Imagine you are addressed or approached (physically) in a way that you do not like. While fencing, in the locker room, at a tournament, or at a social event. It feels threatening. To vent, and to discuss what you want to do to feel safe again, you can contact Ter Weer's Confidential Contact Person (VCP). He listens, and together with you looks at what your need is now. How further? You don't suddenly have to start a whole process, but you can speak together at what happened and what you want to do next.





Johan Olie (photo opposite) is our confidential contact person. He has followed a training course for the association as a VCP and has knowledge about the possible steps that can be taken. He is trained to have a conversation about this. He is neutral and open to your story. He introduces himself below.

Phone number of Johan Olie is 0642077221

Email: VertrouwensContactPersoonTW@gmail.com

My name is Johan Olie 57 years old. I work as a trainer, actor and coach. My son Joep Olie has been fencing at Ter Weer for 8 years. He stopped last year because he went to study Spanish in Amsterdam. I myself was a member of the board of Ter Weer for a number of years and I often helped with the organization of tournaments and other activities. Maybe you have seen me. I will still occasionally be at the association on social occasions.

Competitions & Activities

The following applies to all competitions: consult Floris before registering.

Look at www.nahouw.net for more competitions

26 feb SISTA toernooi – Amsterdam (t/m cadetten en senioren

12 maart 2e En Cavant Schermtoernooi – Volendam (t/m cadetten en senioren)

19 maart Annual general meeting Ter Weer – Schermzaal Laan van Poot – inloop 9:30 – start 10:00

19 maart Ter Weer Parent-Childtournament 13:30 – 16:30

26 maart Domtoernooi 2022 – Utrecht (equipe en individueel senioren)